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STATEMENT ON “THE ONE BIG, BEAUTIFUL BILL” 
 
 
May 15, 2025 
 
 
On behalf of our 3 million members and supporters, the Faith & Freedom Coalition stands 
strongly behind the House budget reconciliation legislation, also known as “The One Big, 
Beautiful Bill”, recently passed out of the House Ways & Means and House Energy & 
Commerce Committees. We encourage the House of Representatives to complete the mark-up 
process and swiftly pass this legislation as quickly as possible. 
 
“Since President Trump introduced the idea for ‘The One Big, Beautiful Bill’ and Speaker 
Mike Johnson, along with Senate Majority Leader John Thune, quickly embraced this historic 
legislation, Faith & Freedom Coalition has strongly supported their efforts and continue to do 
so as the reconciliation bill nears completion in the House of Representatives” stated Dr. 
Ralph Reed, Founder & Chairman of Faith & Freedom Coalition. “Working with this Congress, 
we are pleased and greatly encouraged that priorities such as increasing the child tax credit 
for families, securing adoption tax credits, enhancing family leave opportunities, 
strengthening ABLE accounts for families living with special needs, and protecting innocent 
human life by ending forced taxpayer funding of abortion and forced taxpayer subsidies to 
organizations performing abortions, among a host of other generational strengthening, pro-
family, Make America Great Again policies are all contained within this legislation. Faith & 
Freedom will not rest until this bill is on President Trump’s desk receiving his signature!” 
 
Faith & Freedom Coalition intends to score the vote on final passage of the reconciliation bill in 
our 119th Congress Congressional Scorecard. This vote will appear in tens of millions of 
Congressional Scorecards and voter guides distributed in over 100,000 churches nationwide.     
 


